
  
  

1818 H Street, NW  
MSN N7-700  

Washington, DC 20006 USA  
Tel: 202.458.0580  
Fax: 202.522.3240  

afbsec@adaptation-fund.org  
  
  
Ref: 2022/172                                                                                                    2 December 2022 
  
Mr. Moyenda Chaponda 
Project Officer, Project Management and Implementation Unit 
Member Services and Development Department 
World Meteorological Organization (WMO) 
7bis Avenue de la Paix 
CH 1211 Geneva 2 
Switzerland 
MChaponda@wmo.int  
 
Re: Request for extension of project completion date due to COVID-19 - “Integrating Flood and Drought 
Management and Early Warning for Climate Change Adaptation in the Volta Basin (Benin, Burkina Faso, 
Côte d’Ivoire, Ghana, Mali, Togo)”. 
 
Dear Mr. Chaponda,  
  

I am writing with regard to the request for an extension of the project’s completion date due to 
COVID-19 (see annex 1), submitted by the World Meteorological Organization (WMO). 

  
The Adaptation Fund Board during the second session of its thirty-fifth meeting, considered and 

approved the Fund’s response to the COVID-19 pandemic and adaptive measures to mitigate its impact on 
the Fund’s portfolio. Please find in annex 2 the text of the Board Decision B.35.b/16 including a provision 
for temporary no-cost extension of the project completion date up to 12 months for projects/programmes 
which have been delayed due to COVID-19 and which are set to be completed within 24 months from the 
date of the extension request, and provided that the implementing entity’s request of such extension meets 
the criteria as described in paragraph 33 of document AFB/EFC.26.b/4.   

 
In line with the Board Decision B.35b/16, the secretariat has reviewed the request and found it to 

meet the criteria referred to in that decision. Therefore, I am pleased to inform you that the request for a 
twelve-months no-cost extension of the project completion date from 25 June 2023 to 25 June 2024 is 
deemed approved, and 25 June 2024 is recorded by the secretariat as the new project completion date. 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact the Adaptation Fund Board Secretariat if you have any questions 
or concerns.   
                                                                           Sincerely,  

               

mailto:MChaponda@wmo.int


 
         

 
 
Copy to: 

- Prof. Martin Pépin AINA, Designated Authority, Benin maina@gouv.bj; mouinakonhan@gouv.bj   
- Mr. Inoussa Ouiminga, Designated Authority, Burkina Faso jouiminga@yahoo.fr  
- Mr. Marcel Ignace Fodjo, Designated Authority, Cote d’Ivoire marcelfodjo@live.fr  
- Mr. Peter Justice Dery, Designated Authority, Ghana Peterjdery@yahoo.com  
- Mrs. Niambele Aminata Diarra, Designated Authority, Mali mineyitou@yahoo.fr  
- Mrs. Méry Yaou, Designated Authority, Togo ymery69@yahoo.fr; joaljesus@gmail.com; 

joaljesus1@gmail.com  
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Annex 2: Decision B.35.b/16 
 

 
  18 November 2020 

Adaptation Fund Board 
 
The Fund’s response to the COVID-19 pandemic  
 
Having considered the recommendation of the Ethics and Finance Committee, the Adaptation 
Fund Board (the Board) decided to:  

a) Take note of the Report on the Adaptation Fund’s response to the COVID-19 pandemic 
and adaptive measures to mitigate its impact on the Fund’s Portfolio, which highlights the 
importance of taking immediate actions to enable the projects and programmes supported 
by the Fund to continue delivering on their objectives;  
 

b) Temporarily approve a blanket no-cost extension of the project completion date up to 12 
months for eligible projects/programmes which have been delayed due to COVID-19 and 
were set to be completed within 24 months from the date of the extension request provided 
that an implementing entity’s request of such extension meets the criteria as described in 
paragraph 33 of document AFB/EFC.26.b/4;  
 

c) Temporarily allow, in the context of paragraph 6 of Annex 7 of the Fund’s Operational 
Policies and Guidelines (Project/Programme Implementation) on project material change, 
an implementing entity (IE) to implement reallocations in budget at the output-level 
between the original budget and the revised budget, up to a maximum of 20 per cent of 
the total project budget, without seeking prior approval of the Board, provided that:  
 

(i) The concerned reallocations in budget are justified to be related to COVID-19 
and to enable the project or programme to achieve its originally set goals and 
objectives;  

(ii) The IE must report to the Board on the project budget reallocations as part of 
its annual project performance report;  

(iii) Project budget reallocations not related to COVID-19 and changes exceeding 
20 per cent of total project budget related to COVID-19 shall be subject to the 
requirements as described under paragraphs 6-8 of Annex 7 of the Fund’s 
Operational Policies and Guidelines (Project/Programme Implementation); and  

d) Encourage countries to consider matters related to COVID-19 within the mandate of the 
Adaptation Fund in their future programming of funding by the Adaptation Fund, in order 
to achieve a broader resilience by reflecting, as appropriate, the objectives of government 
recovery plans in future programming.  

(Decision B.35.b/16) 


